
The SAASC convened on Friday, April 13, 2018 to consider a proposal from the 
College of Engineering, Department of Chemical and Materials Engineering 
(Materials Engineering program) to change credit hours to 128. 
  
Attendance: Dan Morey, David Hulse, Dan Howe, Kevin Donohue, Brad Kerns, 
Rebecca Kellum, Herman Farrell (Chair), Annie Davis Weber (ex-offiicio). 
  
Procedure: 
  
Herman Farrell acted as facilitators of the proposal.  
  
Discussion: 
 
Farrell noted that this proposal is similar to other proposals from the College of 
Engineering recently approved by the SAASC, SC and US involving a reduction in 
total credit hours for a specific engineering program in order to comply with a CPE 
mandate that the total credit hours not exceed 128. The supportive elective (3 credit 
hours) will no longer be required. This proposal also involves the addition of a new 
1 credit course, MSE 370. The committee confirmed that the new course had been 
approved through SAPC. 
 
Vote: 
  
A motion was made and seconded that the SAASC approve the proposal from the 
College of Engineering, Department of Chemical and Materials Engineering 
(Materials Engineering program) to change credit hours to 128. 
 
The committee voted 7 in favor, 0 opposed. 
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